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WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
The measure appropriates $14 million to the Department of Human Services (DHS) for a grant program to provide
funding to organizations that provide education about federal earned income tax credits and other tax benefits to
low-income individuals and help low-income individuals file income tax returns and navigate tax systems. The
measure declares an emergency and takes effect July 1, 2025.

REVENUE: May have revenue impact, but no statement yet issued

FISCAL: May have fiscal impact, but no statement yet issued

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
In 2022, the Oregon Legislature passed House Bill 4117, which appropriated $4 million to the Oregon Department
of Human Services (DHS) to provide grants to culturally specific organizations, tribal governments, and
under-resourced rural community service organizations that assisted low-income households in filing tax returns.
As a result of the bill, DHS established the Tax Infrastructure Grant Program. According to DHS, the objective of
the program is to provide free income tax services and education about income tax credits and other tax benefits
to low-income households.

According to a report from the Legislative Revenue Office, most of the grant funding supports tax preparation
organizations associated with the IRS’s Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) sites. About 10,000 personal
income tax returns were filed from grant supported organizations in 2023, increasing to about 12,600 returns for
the spring 2024 tax filing season.

http://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2022R1/Measures/Overview/HB4117
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/view.action?ruleNumber=461-194-0000
https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/lro/Documents/RR%209_24%20Tax%20Credit%20Report%202025.pdf

